
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BASIC   :   LETTER DATED JUNE 19, 2008, FROM CEBU CITY SK 

FEDERATION PRESIDENT RENGELLE PELAYO 
 

2nd Indorsement 
June 25, 2008 

 
 
 Respectfully returned Dr. Patricio Gabuya, City Director, DILG Cebu City Office, 
the herein basic communication from Cebu City SK Federation President Rengelle 
Pelayo requesting legal opinion on the pregnancy of a Sangguniang Kabataan President. 
 
 The issue at hand is now the subject of an investigation by the Office of the 
Ombudsman (Visayas) on the basis of a complaint filed before it.  In fact it was said 
office which gave the concerned SK official a period of time within which to decide 
whether to resign as SK Chairman.  In order not to pre-empt the investigation of the 
Office of the Ombudsman (Visayas) and in observance of prudence, we are constrained 
not render the requested opinion. 
 
 
 
 
       PEDRO A. NOVAL, JR. 
          Regional Director 
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